

Consumer Protection

Our Ref:

64318

Enquiries: Greg Goad 08-9282 4388

Mr Damien Eves & Mr Jeff Miller as trustees for WA Charity Direct P O Box 389 **OSBORNE PARK WA 6917** 

Dear Mr Eves & Mr Miller

## **CHARITABLE COLLECTIONS LICENCE CC20764**

I refer to my letter dated 17 July 2012 regarding WA Charity Direct.

Thank you for agreeing to meet with me last week and for providing information regarding the operations of WACD.

As a regulator, Consumer Protection considers it important to continue to liaise with charities in Western Australia to ensure it maintains an understanding of the sector and is able to respond when required.

The structure of WACD is somewhat unique in this State with its philosophy of giving 100% of funds donated to charity. I found our meeting beneficial in clarifying several current issues impacting the sector. Based on the information provided, I do not propose making any further enquiries regarding WACD.

Good luck with the valuable work being undertaken by the Board of Trustees and the WACD members. Should you wish to discuss the matter, please contact me on telephone number (08) 9282 4388 or email greg.goad@commerce.wa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Greg Goad

Executive Officer (Associations)

6 August 2012

Internet: www.commerce.wa.gov.au/associations